The Clinton Township Board of Trustees

November 19th, 2015 page 1 of 1

The Meeting of the Clinton Township Board of Trustees was held on Thursday, November 19th 2015 at 6:30pm at 3820 Cleveland Ave. Present were Trustees Paula Armentrout, John Coneglio, Carl Reardon, Fiscal Officer Deb Steele, Fire Chief Fraley, Police Chief Jones, Superintendent of Roads Klopfenstein, Township Manager Skip Apple, an employee and one resident.

Next meeting will be December 2nd 2015 at 999 Chambers Rd.

GENERAL

Meeting ended at 7:40pm

There was discussion about increased costs for employee health insurance going into the year 2016. The Police budget is very lean and it did not have the ability to pay for the estimated increased costs.

Res. No. 15-11-024 Motion by Chair Coneglio, to take a short break 2nd by Trustee Reardon. Vote: Trustee Armentrout – Yes, Trustee Coneglio – Yes, Trustee Reardon – Yes Start at 7:20pm
Return at 7:26pm

Res. No. 15-11-025 Motion by Trustee Armentrout to renew the health insurance policy for employees with the Ohio Public Entity Consortium with a 12.5% increase and a 12.5% catch up plan. Also line item 01-A-25 the contingency account will pay for \$18,000.00 of Police's health insurance costs in 2016. 2nd by Trustee Coneglio. Vote: Trustee Armentrout – Yes, Trustee Coneglio – Yes, Trustee Reardon – Yes

Res. No. 15-11-026 Motion by Trustee Armentrout, the Road Dept will have an expected increase of \$9,000.00 for health insurance payments in 2016 and the Fire Dept will have an expected increase of \$15,000.00 for health insurance payments in 2016. 2nd by Trustee Reardon. Vote: Trustee Armentrout – Yes, Trustee Coneglio – Yes, Trustee Reardon – Yes

ATTEST:	
John Coneglio, Chair	Fiscal Officer, Deborah Steele